
Date: 23rd  September 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

These first few weeks have been incredibly busy but I have been so proud of how well all the children have 

been settling into their classes and new routines. Thank you for supporting your child with their transitions.  

As you will have now seen, we have moved to a new platform for homework. The reason behind this, is after 

much research by our STEM Leaders, PurpleMash offers the best opportunities for our computing curriculum 

and has the added bonus of being able to also work for setting homework. Staff are all new to this and so we 

know there may have been a few teething problems. Please bare with us. We have official training from 

Purple Mash themselves next week which should help to answer any of our staff’s questions. We have 

already taken on board some feedback and are in the process of putting all links to different platforms, such 

as Numbots, on PurpleMash in the ‘To Do’ section so that it is easier for you as parents to see what the 

children have to do and also navigate to the different platforms. Hopefully this will help.  

Ms Martin 

Headteacher  

 

 

Key Dates coming up: 

September 

Friday 30th—Years 3+4 Parents DT Session  

October 

Thursday 6th—Pirate Themed Hot School Dinner  

Monday 10th—Year 1 Parents DT Session  

Tuesday 11th—Year 2 Trip to the Guttman  

Thursday 13th—Cine Night  

Friday 14th— Reception Open Session for Parents 2-3:15pm  

Hellos, Goodbyes and 

Changes 

At the beginning of this term we welcomed a few new 

members to our team.  

• Mr Nieysto has joined our teaching staff and is 

teaching in Year 4 in Pear Class this year.  

• Mrs Glanney has also joined our teaching staff in 

Year 5/6 in Sycamore Class this year.  

• Mrs Page has joined our office team as our 

Admin assistant and so will be answering lots of 

your calls and supporting Miss Dell with greeting 

you as reception.  

• Mrs Tollyfield has re-joined us on our learning 

support assistant team and this year is mainly 

supporting in our year 5 and 6 classes.  

• Miss Keeler has joined our Nursery Team 

working with all our nursery children.  

I am sure you will join me in welcoming all these 

members of staff to our amazing team here at 

Bierton. They are all working incredibly hard already 

to get to know everyone and where things are but 

please be patient with them if they need to consult 

another member of staff for the answer at the 

moment.  

Congratulations  

A huge Congratulations to Mrs Bailey 

who is expecting her first baby. All being 

well she is due to start her maternity 

leave at the beginning of January.  



We wanted to share with you some of the key focus areas that we are focusing on this year. This does not mean that other things are 

not happening, it just means these 

areas are our main focus for 

the year.  
To Ensure the quality of Teaching and Learning is 

consistently high quality across the school.  

• Focus on Writing  

• Maths Fluency  

• SEN Provision  

To ensure consistency in behaviour and develop 

respect for others.  

• Consistent Behaviour Expectations across the 

school.  

• Opportunities to explore diverse and inclusive 

curriculum.  

To develop Children’s communication and interaction 

skills both orally and socially.  

• Develop Oracy Skills  

• Offer opportunities to develop a wide vocabulary  

• Develop children’s ability to think and discuss topics.  

To Develop Middle Leadership deeper understanding 

of their curriculum areas.  

• Curriculum leaders tightly monitoring their 

subjects across the whole school.  

• Evaluate current provision and identify actions 

for impact.  

To further develop and embed the skills and practices 

of early reading.  

• Focus on reading skills  

• Ensure high quality phonics teaching  

• Early identification of language support.  



 

We all know that the cost of living is going up and as a school we have been looking at how we can support parents whilst still 

being able to offer the children the wide range of experiences. During the summer holidays I contacted the Griffin Trust in 

Bierton to see if they would be willing to support the school in continuing to provide experiences and trips to the children. This 

week, I am delighted to say that the Griffin Trust have very generously agreed to cover the cost of the majority of the trips and 

experiences for the children this year. Most of the remaining cost is generously being covered by our amazing FOBS who have 

raised money through events over the last year.  

 

A Massive thank you to the Griffin Trust and to FOBS in supporting the school to allow us to 

support you as parents during this difficult time.  

 

Apart from the residentials and swimming sessions, all other trips, experiences and workshops will be covered by the school 

and these generous donations and grants for this academic year. Hopefully, this will allow the children to still have these 

amazing, memorable experience whilst not putting any additional stress and pressure on families. Letters will still come out 

about each individual trip to keep you informed about where the children are going and what they may need to wear and bring 

for their trips. 



From recycling, saving energy and litter picks to growing and donating 

food for local people, pupils and staff at Bierton CE Combined School 

have been working hard to take their place as global citizens. 

 

Bierton Church of England Combined School in Aylesbury has achieved 

Bronze Award status in Christian Aid’s Global Neighbours scheme in 

recognition of its wide-ranging steps to love their global neighbour. 

 

The accreditation scheme celebrates schools that are helping pupils 

learn about global poverty and the Christian responsibility to tackle it, 

as well as giving them the tools to play a confident part in creating a 

fairer world  

Christian Value of the half-term 

This half-term we have been focusing on : 

RESPONSIBILITY  

 

 

 

 

The children have all  thought about what 

this  might look like in school and created 

candles for their Spirituality displays in 

class with  words and pictures that repre-

sent this. Throughout the half-term we refer 

to this value  and highlight good examples 

of responsibility in action which we believe 

is essential at this time of year.  Many chil-

dren have been recognised as great role 

models for this value and their achieve-

ments acknowledged in our Celebration  

Assemblies.  

GLOBAL NEIGHBOURS 

https://www.christianaid.org.uk/schools/global-neighbours-accreditation-scheme
https://www.christianaid.org.uk/schools/global-neighbours-accreditation-scheme




What we do in school? 

• Each week, children in Year 3—Year 6 
have a 15 minute fluency session fo-
cused on learning and recalling times 
tables. The structure of these lessons 
will change   depending on the age and 
needs of the class.  

• From the Spring Term, Year 1 and Year 
2 will also have a weekly times table 
session. 

• Children in Year 3—Year 6 have weekly 
homework on Times Table Rock Stars. 
Year 2 will also have this homework            
later in the year. 

• Children receive certificates and                  
recognition for their performance on 
Times Table Rock Star. 

• If you need     
another copy of  
your child’s login 
details, please 
contact their 
class teacher. 

Children need to learn their times tables in primary school. They are essential when learning many new maths skills and concepts 
from the national curriculum, such as division, fractions, decimals and factors. Times tables can often prove problematic for  
young children to learn.   

Within our next few maths updates, we will look at why it is important to learn time tables, how we teach them in school and how 
to support your child at home. This advice will be separated into year groups (starting from Year 1 in the next update).  

Why is it important to be able to fluently recall times tables? 

• Not knowing your times tables puts additional strain on your working memory when 
tackling new concepts in maths.  

• This will hinder the long-term transition of the new facts to the long term memory. 

• If you don’t know your times tables by secondary school then you’re starting at a             
severe disadvantage.  

• Get counting and developing recall facts for times tables is important from an early 
age. 

• Research says at primary age, practising times tables ‘little and often’ has the                         
potential to make most difference. 

General tips for teaching times tables 

• Use times table chanting 

• Make times tables fun with songs and multiplication games 

• Make use of times tables grids 

• Use concrete resources 

• Get active  

• Use your child’s interests to engage them with times tables 
 

Further information and guidance for specific year groups will b provided in future  updates. 



The importance of reading  

Reading is such an important skills for a child to develop early in their lives. This is because it feeds into all other areas of their 

learning. Here is video from Read Write Inc with some points to consider when reading to your child.  

https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/IzvAvGxf/wh0KdNXv   

 

 

It increases their 
attention span 
and helps them 

to focus.  It increases communica-
tion skills by interpreting 
the words and actions of 

the characters. 

It expands and im-
proves cognitive 

development  
and  mental 

processing skills.  

Reading can increase the 
level of vocabulary that 

your child hears and in turn 
can use themselves.   

Reading a book helps 
to build relationships 
and develop a bond 
with the person you 
share the story with.  

Reading allows 
us to experience 

new things.  

It lasts a lifetime . Confident 
readers have the tools they 
need to become successful 

students.   

Reading everyday cre-
ates lifelong readers 
allows a child’s imagi-
nation and creativity 

to blossom.  

It teaches children to 
find adventure, ideas 
and answers through 

books.  
Reading helps chil-
dren to make con-
nections to new 

places, people and 
concepts.  



Where else can I find infor-

mation about Read Write Inc.  

 

Watch video tutorials on http://

www.ruthmiskin.com/en/parents/ to help 

you to understand more about Read Write 

Inc. Phonics and how to help your child read 

and write at home. 

Other useful websites: 

Ruth Miskin Facebook: 

https://www.facebook.com/miskin.education 

Free e-books for home reading: 

http://www.oxfordowl.co.uk/Reading/ 

YouTube:   

 

What is phonics? 

Phonics is a method of teaching children to read. Phonics works by breaking words down into it's individual 

sounds. There are 44 different sounds in the English language. Learning to read with phonics is therefore a bit like 

learning a code, after learning just a few sounds, you will be able to use this code to read 100's of words. The 

more sounds you know, the more words you will be able to work out how to read.  

At Bierton we follow a  Systematic Synthetic Phonics  programme called Read Write Inc which  supports all chil-

dren learn to read fluently and at speed so they can focus on developing their skills in comprehension, vocabulary 

and spelling.  

The phonic teaching  split into two parts. 

First we teach them one way to read and write the 44 sounds in English. We use pictures to help, for example we 
make ‘a’ into the shape of an apple, ‘f’ into the shape of a flower. These pictures help all children, especially slow-

er-starters, to read the sounds easily. 

Children learn to read words by sound-blending using a frog called Fred. Fred says the sounds and children help 
him blend the sounds to read each word. 

Then we teach children the different spellings of the same sounds. For example, they learn that the sound ‘ay’ is 

written ay, a-e and ai; the sound ‘ee’ is written ee, e and ea. We use phrases and actions to help them remember 

each sound for example, ay, may I play, a-e  – make a cake? 

These lessons are taught daily to all children in reception and Key Stage 1 with additional support for some chil-

Reading books 

Any children who are on the Read Write Inc 

programme will bring home a reading book in 

line with their progress. Please ensure that you 

practise this book a few times to develop their 

fluency.  

Vocabulary 

Each fortnight, we will share a phonics term with 

you. 

This week’s term is phoneme 

A phoneme is a single sound that can be made 

using more than one letter.   

http://www.ruthmiskin.com/en/parents/
http://www.ruthmiskin.com/en/parents/
https://www.facebook.com/miskin.education
http://www.oxfordowl.co.uk/Reading/


Online Safety 

A Online safety guide on 
Reddit.  

Reddit describes itself as a ‘social 
news’ site where users connect and 
share stories, opinions and support; 
debate issues; ask questions; and 

chat to people with similar interests. 
Discussion topics are organised into 
communities (known as subreddits) 
that are created, run and populated 
by users, who remain anonymous 

throughout. Free speech is 
encouraged and users – or ‘redditors’ 

– can vote posts ‘up’ or ‘down’ so 
they get more (or less) attention. 

Reddit is free to join, although signing 
up to Reddit Premium unlocks an 

advert-free version of the platform.  

In the guide, you'll find tips on a 

number of potential risks such as 

harassment, trolling and fake news.  



 

 

 

What is WWY? 

 

WWY stands for Walking with You. WWY group is a safe space where you can talk freely among 
people who are walking the same path as you, there is no judgment, and it is completely confiden-
tial. 

 

Who is WWY open to? 

The group is open to anyone who is supporting a child/young person experiencing difficulties up to 
the age of 25.  (You do not need to have a child/young person under CAMHS to join the group). 

 

Who runs and plans the sessions? 

WWY is run by parent volunteers alongside the Participation Lead. All Parent Volunteers who lead 
the group have completed safer recruitment checks (including DBS checks and references). They 
have also completed Barnardo’s volunteer induction training 

 

How do the sessions run? Are there any professionals present? 

At each session we have representation from CAMHS (Child and Adolescent Mental Health ser-
vice) who are available to answer any questions you may have and to support/signpost.  

 

 The session generally starts with an introduction – Participation Lead, parent volunteers and 
CAMHS staff/guest speakers.  

 

We will generally have a theme and invite along the relevant professionals. 

In the past we have had psychiatrists, clinical psychologists and neurodevelopmental professionals 
attending.   

There is also plenty of opportunity to share/talk to other parents who also have a wealth of 

knowledge, but if you would rather just listen that is fine as well.  

 


